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In the Spring of 2006 Professor Paul Mulligan of Babson College, together with the college’s

Curriculum Innovation and Technology group, successfully implemented the blog tool to

accomplish two graphically focused learning assignments.

These two assignments focused on service maps. A service map is a visual representation or

flowchart of the interrelated customer service activities that are part of the service system within

a company. Once a service map has been constructed, the service process can be analyzed to

identify opportunities and areas where the process may be improved.

In the first assignment, students worked in teams to build a service map for a particular bank

service based on a Babson case. After viewing a presentation on service mapping and a tutorial

of how to create one, each team created a service map for their assigned banking service. These

were visual flowcharts created in PowerPoint and then uploaded to the blog. The assignment was

an iterative process in which students could compare their map to others, get feedback, and

incorporate this feedback into their final product.

The blog was an ideal tool for this assignment for several reasons. First, students could easily post

and view the graphical service maps. Secondly, it allowed them to compare their map with other

teams who had been assigned the same service. This allowed them to see areas they may not
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have considered or were off base, build off their peers, and incorporate these improvements into

their final submission. Just as importantly, the blog allowed them to provide constructive

criticism on other teams’ service maps.

Once students had constructed a service map for a fictional company in teams, they were then

asked to create a service map for their own company. This was an individual assignment, building

on the knowledge they gained from the team assignment. Again, the process was the same.

Students posted their initial map to the blog so that it could be reviewed and critiqued by their

peers before they submitted their final product. Students benefitted from the insights of those in

the same or similar industries and got fresh perspectives from students outside their industry.

An unanticipated benefit of the activity was the sense of community and networking

opportunities it provided. This was unanticipated because the students already knew each other

and had been working together for some time. However, for the first time, the service maps

allowed them to truly see and understand a classmate’s job, role, industry, and company. The

end result was a tighter, more cohesive community, which lasted throughout the course.

Both assignments were quite successful, and the blog was instrumental in this success. The final

service maps submitted were greatly improved over the original drafts posted to the blog, and

students sharing their graphical submissions with each other was a key component of the

learning process. Additionally, because the assignment served to strengthen the learning

community, the course as a whole was positively impacted by the exercises.


